Steven SeEe

From: Lise Faulise <lise.faulise@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 1, 2025 1:45 PM

To: House Health and Human Services Committee
Subject: Opposition to H5623 Prior Authorization Bill
H5623 Opposed

April 1, 2025

Dear Chair Donovan and Honorable Committee Members,
Thank you for the opportunity to submit this testimony opposing House bill 5623.

My name is Lise Faulise, resident of North Kingstown and small business owner in East Providence. | am an Occupational
Therapist Practitioner of 39 years working here in Rl in pediatrics.

| am writing today in opposition to the prior authorization bill H5623 for the following reasons:

Currently in most pediatric settings, rarely is pre-authorization needed. | am afraid that this will set a precedent for all
commercial and non-commercial health insurances to begin limiting the number of visits for our clients as a result of this
bill.

| also believe that this bill is poorly written, and is not enforceable on many levels. Additionally, the clinical decision
making aspect of our occupational therapy profession is overlooked by restricting or dictating how many visits or
frequency of visits is necessary. These decisions are made by medical professionals not “for profit” commercial
companies. This is setting a dangerous trend in the insurance industry.

"Please do not pass H5623 with its potential negative impacts on my clients and my profession.

Sincerely,

Lise Faulise

13 Loop Drive

North Kingstown, Rhode Island 02852
401-610-0639

Lise.faulise @gmail.com

Lise Gerard Faulise (she/her/hers)
Occupational Therapist

Founder, Kid Power Therapies

20 Newman Ave., Suite 1025



Rumford, R1 02916
401-610-0639
occupying the traditional, ancestral, and contemporary territory of the Narragansett and Wampanoag peoples
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